South Plains Woodturners

Chartered by the American Association of Woeodturners

SPW MEETING JULY 1, 2006
TIME 10:00 am —12:00 noon
WOOD SHOP AT TARGET SHEETMETAL
SOUTH LOOP 289 LUBBOCK

Please park and enter in the back (see map )

From the President
Our first meeting of “South Plains Woodturners” has come and gone.
What a great meeting it was. Dick’s demo, a big attendance, great
show-and-tell table, lots of good fellowship, fantastic meeting place,
what more could you ask for? Our membership grew from 6 to 28.
That’s pretty good for a first test don’t you think? It looks to me like
turners in the Lubbock area are ready for a place to gather and talk
shop with people of like interests. If you missed our
first meeting, I hope you will make a special effort to attend next time.
Tom Farrell will do our demo on July 1, and it promises to be a good
one.

I want to say “THANK YOU? again to our corporate sponsors, to
those who donated door prizes, to Mike Oglesby for the meeting place,
to Dick Markham for the demo, to Robyn and Erin for staffing the
registration table, to those who came from Midland to offer their support,
and the list goes on and on of groups and individuals who helped us
get off o a great start. I bave ¢¢ say a special THANK YOU to Charles
Swift for going above and beyond to put this effort together. I really
appreciate his hard work. Enough of my rambling, please join us Sat.
July 1, for another great meeting . See you there!

Bob

Demo Info
The demo for the July meeting will be given by Tom Farrell. He is going
to turn a bowl for us and give us a lot of good information. Tom is an
outstanding turner and his demo will be one you don’t want to miss.







Corporate Sponsors: ACACIA HARDWOODS
TEXAS TOOL & EQUIPMENT

Corporate Patrons: Target Sheetmetal & Manufacturing
( Mike and Vickie Oglesby)

V P Imaging of Lubbock
( Cody and Nadine Bettis)

Corporate Donors: Sutherlands Lumber Company
R/C Wheels and Props
Wings and Tkings

Corporate Supporters: ReTool
Higginbotham-Bartlett Lumber Co.(Lamesa)
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South Plains Woodturners

Chartered by the American Association of Woodturners

SPW MEETING JULY 1, 2006
TIME 10:00 am —12:00 noon
WOOD SHOP AT TARGET SHEETMETAL
SOUTH LOOP’289 LUBBOCK

Please park and enter in the back (see map )

From the President
Our first meeting of “South Plains Woodturners” has come and gone.
What a great meeting it was. Dick’s demo, a big attendance, great
show-and-tell table, lots of good fellowship, fantastic meeting place,
what more could yowask for? Our membership grew from 6 to 28.
That’s pretty good for a first test don’t you think? It looks to me like
turners in the Lubbock area are ready for a place to gather and talk
shop with people of like interests. If you missed our
first meeting, I'hope you will make a special effort to attend next time.
Tom Farrell will do our demo or July 1, and it promises to be a good
one.
I want tosay “THANK YOU? again to our corporate sponsors, to
those who donated door prizes, to Mike Oglesby for the meeting place,
to chk Markham for the demo, to Robyn and Erin for staffing the
reglstratlon table, to those who came frotp Midland to offer their support,
and/'the list goes on and on of groups and individuals who helped us
get off to a great start. T have tc zay a special THANK YOU ioc Charles
Swift for going above and beyond to put this effort together. I really
appreciate his hard work. Enough of my rambling, please join us Sat.
July 1, for another great meeting . See you there!

Bob

Demo Info
The demo for the July meeting will be given by Tom Farrell, He is going
to turn a bowl for us and give us a lot of good information. Tom is an
outstanding turner and his demo will be one you don’t want to miss,



Raffle
Starting with the July meeting, we will have a raffle. Tickets will be $1.00
each or 6 for $5.00. The raffle each month will be one way for our club to
raise money for expenses and various needs we have through the year.
When you win something, you will be expected to bring something for the
next raffle. An item that has been turned is preferred, but not required.
For this first raffle, we are asking for items to be donated to get it started.
Your help with this will be appreciated.

Club Logo

At our last meeting, we asked for ideas for our club logo. If you have an
idea, please sketch it on a piece of paper and bring it to the meeting. You
do not have to be an artist to have an idea. We have some artists who can
help you develop your idea. Don’t be bashful, bring your idea.

New Worker Bees
Newsletter Editors : Richard Hopson and Mike Chambers

Photographer/ Archivist: Erin Green
Meeting Registrar: Robyn Shofner

Program Chairman : open
Librarians: Jim Bob Burgoon and John Franklin

Show-and-Tell

For every meeting, we ask that you bring something you have turned to
display on our show- and- tell table. You are not limited to one item. You
will be given a few minutes to talk about it if you so desire. We hope you
will, as others might like to know how or why you did what you did.

Comanche Trail Woodturners
Our sister club, Comanche Trail Woodturners, meets the second
Saturday of each month in Midland, Texas from 10:00am to 12:00
Noon. Normally they meet at George Hancock’s shop at 1709 Clark
Street. You can check with Charles or Bob for details.

Sponsor Support
We have several terrific sponsors who have helped us a great deal and we
ask that you remember them when you shop. It wouldn’t hurt if you
talked to the manager of these businesses and thanked them for their
support. They are listed below.






South Plains Woodturners

Chartered by the American Association of Weodturners

SPW MEETING August 5, 2006
TIME 10:00 am —12:00 noon
WOOD SHOP AT TARGET SHEETMETAL
SOUTH LOOP 289 LUBBOCK

Plesse park and enter in the back (see map)

From the President

Our July meeting was a good one and we owe a big “THANK YOU?”
to Tom Ferrell for a great demo, and to Glenn Williamson and Nita for an
outstanding job with the raffle. We increased our membership again from
28 to 36. New members are always welcome and I hope this is a trend that
will continue. How great it is to see the growth and interest in our club
thus far and the excitement and expectations on the faces of most of the
membership. “THANK YOU?” also to Arlene Harbaugh, Joyce Markham,
and Karen Faulkner for taking care of the registration table for us.

The board met July 17, and one thing we decided was to apply for
membership in S.W.A.T. Contact has been made and we are waiting for
instructions to proceed. Mike Oglesby will have more to say about
S.W.A.T. at our next meeting August 5.

Speaking of our next meeting, if you haven’t been to one yet, come
on out and bring a friend. I think you will be glad you did. See you there!

Bob

Demo Info

The demonstration for the August meeting will be given by Jim Bob
Burgoon, of the LISD Industrial Technology Dept. Jim Bob is an excellent
turner with segmentation skills and many others (possibly a future demo),
but for this next meeting it’s “Back Massagers and Pocket Watches”,
How’s that to peak your interest?




Raffle

Our first raffle got off to a great start under the skillful permanent
leadership of Glenn Williamson and brought in an astonishing $145.00.
Tickets for the raffle are $1.00 each, or 6 for $5.00. This is one of our main
methods of raising money for operating expenses and also helps keep our
dues low. REMEMBER!, If you won something last month, you are
expected to bring something next month. This keeps our raffle going and
insures a good table of items for each meeting. Turned items are preferred,
but not required. Tools or something used in turning will work great.
Starting with our next newsletter, we will include a list of winners and their
prizes

Club Logo

LAST CALL!! If you have any ideas for a club logo, to be reproduced on
letterhead, pins, hats, shirts, patches, or whatever, please turn those in to Bob
Harbaugh asap as the board will be making a decision shortly.

Show-and-Tell

For every meeting, we ask that you bring something you have tumned to
display on our show- and- tell table. You are not limited to one item. You

will be given a few minutes to talk about it if you so desire. We hope you will,
as others might like to know how or why you did what you did.

Comanche Trail Woodturners

Our sister club, Comanche Trail Woodturners, meets the second Saturday of
each month in Midland, Texas from 10:00am to 12:00 Noon. Normally they
meet at George Hancock’s shop at 1709 Clark Street. You can check with
Charles or Bob for details.

New Worker Bees Wanted

1. Refreshment Manager ( club pays expenses )
2. Chair Manager ( club pays rental )
3. Post- meeting Clean up Manager



If you would be interested in helping with any of these jobs, please
talk to Bob . To be honest, the board has been doing these jobs and we
need younger, stronger people to handle the stairs.

Parking and Entering

Please park and enter the building in the back of West side of Target
Sheet Metal. Because of Liability and Insurance reasons, use of front
doors other than for business reasons is prohibited. See map at end of
newsletter. Signs will be outside and inside building.

Demos and Demonstrators

We are constantly looking for people to do demos or presentations of
interest to woodturners. If you can do either one of these, please let Bob or
Charles know. This will help us plan for future meetings. We are not
acquainted with every member well enough as yet to know what you can do
so we are asking for your help. We will assist you in finding materials or
equipment for your project and help you adapt to the lathe at Target Sheet
Metal if necessary. Possible topics for a program are; tool sharpening, pen
making, beginning or advanced projects, kaleidoscopes or whatever you
want to do. Also we would like to hear about programs you would like to
see. Let us hear from you.

Lathe Acquisition

At our BOD meeting July 17, all members agreed that we should offer
our help to anyone wanting to buy a new or used lathe.( BOD members are
listed below). If you have not owned a lathe before, it might be helpful to get
advice from someone who has experience in buying and using one. This
would also include tools and associated equipment such as chucks, chisels,
sharpeners etc. Hopefully, any member of our club would be willing to
mentor another member who asks for help. This includes “shop visits”
which can be great fellowship.

Board of Directors

Bob Harbaugh-President-806-784-9607
Mike Oglesby-Vice-President-806-795-9100



Charles Swift-Secretary-806-799-7059

Dick Markham-Treasurer-806-795-6248

Glenn Williamson-Raffle Mgr.-806-763-7343

( Dick and Glenn are exceptionally knowledgeable regarding machinery.)

Swap Meet

As an experiment, the BOD decided to have before the regular 10:00 am
meeting each month outside the shop (i.e. in the parking lot) a buy, sell,
trade, or give-away starting at 9:15am for any and all woodworking ( not
just woodturning ) tools, accessories, supplies, new/used that anyone in the
club might want to bring. This would be for the benefit of club members and
guests and will start out on a trial basis. Also, possibly in the future free
newsletter “ads” could be offered to club members, especially where used
lathes are concerned.

SouthWest Association of Turners
(SWAT)

This is the annual “gathering of the clan” for Texas Woodturners, and is
the next to largest gathering of woodturners in the world, second only to the
AAW Nationals. Several of the club members have attended over the years.
This year it will be in Temple Texas from Sept.29™-Oct. 1*. The BOD has
asked Mike and Vickie Oglesby to describe what an uplifting life changing
experience attending can be. Don’t miss their presentation. Info to register,
location map in Temple, and complete program are included with this
newsletter.

Sponsor Support

We have several terrific sponsors who have helped us a great deal and we
ask that you remember them when you shop. It wouldn’t hurt if you

talked to the manager of these businesses and thanked them for their
support. They are listed below.

Corporate Sponsors: ACACIA HARDWOODS

TEXAS TOOL & EQUIPMENT

Corporate Patrons: Target Sheetmetal & Manufacturing

( Mike and Vickie Oglesby)



V P Imaging of Lubbock

( Cody and Nadine Bettis)
Corporate Donors: Sutherlands Lumber Company
R/C Wheels and Props
Wings and Things

Corporate Supporters: ReTool

Higginbotham-Bartlett Lumber Co.(Lamesa)
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Please be sure and park in the back lot.












